
 

 

Minutes of the Planning Meeting of North Petherton Town Council held at 
North Petherton Bowling Club on the 16th June 2015 at 7:30 pm. 

 
Members Present: Cllr A Bradford (Chairman), Cllr J Taylor, Cllr J Hesketh, Cllr Mrs 
M Denham, Cllr W Revans, Cllr J Barham, Cllr G Jones, Cllr D Parry, Cllr Mrs H 
Phillips and Cllr P Knight 
 
In attendance: R T Latham (Clerk) and two members of the public 
 
Apologies:  Cllr P Spencer and Cllr R Ives. 
 
P35/2015 Declarations of Interest. There were no declarations of interest. 
 
P36/2015 Community Time. Mr D Chappel and Mr D Gibson gave a brief talk on 
the former Somerset Bridge School 
 
P37/2015 Minutes. Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting of 26th May 2015 be 
approved as a true record. 
 
P38/2015  Matters Arising. There were no matters arising 
 
P39/2015 Applications Received.  Cllr Taylor took the Chair for this item. Members 
considered applications received and resolved to make the detailed 
recommendations as set out in the attached table. 
 
P40/2015 Items for Payment. The following payments were approved: 
Greenslades     £1,822.22 
GWB Services Ltd.    £937.75    
GWB Services Ltd.    £50.00 
A Sutton     £92.00 
Ashfords Solicitors    £1,483.00 
Broxap     £689.60  
 
P41/2015 Matters of Report. The following matters were reported: 
The Clerk reported on an issue that had arisen at the Cemetery and a letter that had 
been received from Wallace Stuart Funeral Directors. After discussion it was 
resolved: that although the Council was not at fault, taking account of the distress 
caused to the affected family, the request from the Funeral Director should be 
agreed, and that this course of action be formally recommended to Council. 
Cllr Barham asked for information on the SID readings for North Newton, and Cllr 
Phillips updated members on the new cycle track planning application, mobile library 
issues, problems with drains on Campion Way and actions that the Stockmoor and 
Wilstock Residents’ Association were taking to obtain funding for a Development 
Worker. Cllr Taylor reported that dredging works in the Moorland area were now 
scheduled for October. Members asked the Clerk to write to Mr Gumpter at the 
Environment Agency to explain the reasons for the timing and to Bloor and 
Persimmon Homes about the drain problem. 
 
The meeting closed at 8:40 pm 



Number Location Description Recommendation 

37/15/00028 Parkersfield Replacement Play Equipment Support 

37/15/00040 
27

th
 June 2015 

Helston Garage Group Ltd, Crossways 
Road, Bridgwater TA6 6DD 

Display of one internally illuminated pylon sign No objection, but would like to see a 
condition that it was turned off at midnight 

37/15/00041 
29

th
 June 2015 

The West Wing, Huntworth House, 
Huntworth Bridgwater TA7 0AH 

Installation of wood burning fire in existing fire 
place – listed building  

No objection 
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